

Fred James

Chief Regulatory Officer Phone: 604-623-4046 Fax: 604-623-4407

bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com

May 13, 2019

Mr. Patrick Wruck Commission Secretary and Manager Regulatory Support British Columbia Utilities Commission Suite 410, 900 Howe Street Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3

Dear Mr. Wruck:

RE: Project No. 3698623 and Project No. 3698674

British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC or Commission)

British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro)

Ruskin Dam and Powerhouse Upgrade Project

Semi-Annual Progress Report No. 14 - October 2018 to March 2019 and John Hart Generating Station Replacement Project Semi-Annual Progress

Report No. 11 - October 2018 to March 2019 Extension Request

BC Hydro writes to request extensions for filing the Ruskin Dam and Powerhouse Upgrade Project Semi-Annual Progress Report No. 14 and John Hart Generating Station Replacement Project Semi-Annual Progress Report No. 11. BC Hydro requests that the reports, which are currently scheduled for filing on Wednesday May 15, 2019, be filed on Wednesday May 29, 2019 due to resource constraints.

Many of the same resources required to finalize the reports are currently involved in drafting and reviewing responses to information requests related to the BC Hydro Revenue Requirements F2020-F2021 Application.

For further information, please contact Geoff Higgins at 604-623-4121 or by email at bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com.

Yours sincerely,

Fred James

Chief Regulatory Officer

st/tl